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ANZAC Ceremony  

Supported by members form the Royal New Zealand Navy, the 

schoolôs ANZAC ceremony was held on Tuesday. The 

ceremony featured the laying of wreaths from each class in 

front of the memorial crosses on the field of remembrance; the reading of the 

names of those represented in our field of remembrance; the reading of his 

poem on war by 2015 year six student Jack Johnson; the reading of the ode to 

the fallen; speeches from members of the Royal New Zealand Navy; and the 

playing of The Last Post. It was a moving ceremony and we thank everybody 

who participated.  

 

WAR 

The bombs fell no moreé 

The dark and bloody plains were filled with agony and 

gore, shrapnel scattered over the endless terrain of fear. 

War is like a flower, colourful until the petals get 

mercilessly ripped off. Dead bodies are the grass of war, 

just laying there lifeless until the dry out and get 

forgottené 

What a mess the world had to make. 

It will never clean up. Never!!! 

War is nothing but a what they call a ósolutionô 

Why did man have to create such violence? It was 

never a óplan!ô 

It was slaughter... 

War, fear and goreé What did we create? 

God bless our ancestors who went to Waré  

Lest We Forget 

By Jack Johnson 

COMING UP 

TUE 10 MAY 

¶ Plant To Taste:  Rooms 
12 and 21 

THU 12 MAY 

¶ Lion King Auditions Year 
5 

¶ Art Gallery Trip ï  

Rooms 18, 19 and 20 

¶ Waterwise 6G 

¶ Ice Skating starts 

TUE 17 MAY 

¶ Hearing and Vision 
Technicians at school 

¶ Plant to Taste: Rooms14 
and 18 

¶ NSW Digital Technology 

¶ FOCBS Meeting at 
2:15pm in Staffroom 

 

 

WELCOME 

Emma Liu 

Lyla Carrancho 

Samiuela Makaafi 

Chase Christie 

Morris Yu 

Kiaan Dutta 

Ryan Shen 

Kai Yu 

Lara Bell-Goode 

 

TERM DATES 

 

TERM TWO 

2 May ï 7 July 

 

TERM THREE 

25 July ï 23 September 

 

Ice Skating ï see 

page 3! 
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Nominations are now being called for the five parent representative positions for 

the 2016-2019 board term. All eligible voters should have received a nomination 

form and instructions for nominating candidates via post. The voting roll is open 

for inspection at the school and can be viewed during normal school hours.  

You can nominate another person to stand as a candidate, or you can nominate 

yourself, using the official nomination form. 

Please note that nominations must be received by the Returning officer before 

noon on Friday 20 May 2016 (and may be accompanied by signed candidatesô 

statements and a photo).  

If you have any questions or would like further information, please 

email karenm@campbellsbay.school.nz (Karen McNair - Returning officer). 

 

 

Wairau Intermediate School Board of Trusteesô Elections 

Parents/caregivers of current Year 6 children are eligible to vote for Board of 

Trustee members at the intermediate school their child will be attending next 

year. If any parents/caregivers at Campbells Bay School are intending to enrol 

their child at Wairau Intermediate School for next year and would like to be on 

Wairau Intermediate Schoolôs electoral roll, please phone the Wairau 

Intermediate School office on 410 7805. Please note that a person may be on 

one intermediate school electoral roll only. 

 

 

Dog Bite 

A parent of our school has reported their child was bitten by a dog in Rae Road 

last week. This information was communicated to the school late last week and 

I thank the parent for doing this as it allows us to alert our community to the 

incident. Animal Control has been notified and are investigating. It would make 

sense to talk to your child(ren) about dogs and how best to avoid being bitten. 

The Auckland Council has useful information on dogs:  

http://www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/EN/licencesregulations/dogsandanimals/do

gsafety/Pages/home.aspx 

 

 

Thanks, Broderick Print 

At the end of the Shore to Shore run the Campbells Bay 

School sausage sizzle was without signage as our sign 

was being used at the Weetbix Triathalon the same day. 

While the lack of signage didnôt stop our intrepid runners 

and supporters finding our site, we looked a bit sad 

without appropriate signage. Broderick Print has come to 

the rescue and we now have four stunning flags to use 

when we are at various events. Thanks very much for your 

generous support, Broderick Print. 

 

 

ERO 

The report was sent home on 

Friday.  If the report did not 

arrive, copies are available from 

the school office. 

 

Term Two Dates 

Please note the school is closed 

on the following dates this term: 

Monday 6 June: Queenôs 

Birthday 

Friday 8 July: Teacher Only 

Day.                                         

We are having a professional 

development day at CBS with 

staff from Milford School and 

Mairangi Bay School also 

attending. 

Please note we will still be 

working the required number of 

school days this year! It just 

means we work a little longer in 

December. Hence, the term 

finishes for students 

on Thursday 7 July. 

 

Absences 

If your child is going to be absent 

please let the school office know 

either by emailing 

safetycheck@campbellsbay. school.nz 

or by using the Tiqbiz app. 

For extended holidays please 

email John McGowan for approval 

on 

principal@campbellsbay.school.nz    

This is a Ministry of Education 

requirement. 

 

Welcome  

Julie Bose and 

Lincoln Ross 

recently welcomed 

Kayla Helen into 

their lives. We 

congratulate them and  extend 

our best wishes to their new 

family. 

 

 

http://www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/EN/licencesregulations/dogsandanimals/dogsafety/Pages/home.aspx
http://www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/EN/licencesregulations/dogsandanimals/dogsafety/Pages/home.aspx
file://cbsdc/staff/Office/Newsletters/2016%20Newsletters/safetycheck@campbellsbay.school.nz%20
mailto:principal@campbellsbay.school.nz
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Thursday 12 May  3.00 ï 8.00pm 

Friday 13 May   3.00 ï 8.00pm  

Saturday 14 May 10.00am ï 5.00pm  

Sunday 15 May  10.00am ï 5.00pm  

 

Help needed!  

Thank you to those that have indicated to help out with set up and pack down of the Ice Rink.  

We need at least 4 more people to help 6.00pm ï 8.00pm this Wednesday night, and 6 more people for 

an hour and a half at 4.45pm on Sunday. 

Please email friends@campbellsbay.school.nz or call/text 021 02557632 if you can help at these times. 

Catered afternoon tea and drinks are available for $2.00 a piece on the first night.  

Please email or call if youôre able to do a 1.5 hour shift behind the bbq at any time Friday, Saturday or Sunday. 

Sausages will happen on these days subject to offers of help. Skating is hungry and thirsty work!  

Share the event! : https://www.facebook.com/events/221337251555054/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you see anything? 

Last week I attended the Year Five Camp and parked my car next to the field on the same side of the school. 

Someone has bumped my car and left quite a big dent. My car is a new Ford Fiesta sport, blue. The car that hit 

me was white. It may have been someone from the school, or not, but someone may have witnessed it.          

My contact details are: 027 777 9122, kelly@insiderecruitment.co.nz 

 

 

Library Books 

There are a number of overdue Library books that we would really like returned to the Library. 

If you have books at home please have your child return them to the Library, this can be done 

before or after school or at lunchtime, as well as in class library time. 

Many thanks, The Library Team 

 

 

 

 

mailto:friends@campbellsbay.school.nz
mailto:kelly@insiderecruitment.co.nz
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Nutrition Talk:  

Boosting immunity with ófriendlyô gut bacteria Wednesday 25 May  7:30pm ï 8:45pm 

Campbells Bay School Hall 

All are welcome to attend this informative talk and Q&A session. Admission is by donation on the night, which will go to 

Campbells Bay Schoolôs New Hall fund. 

Let Amanda Nutrition take you on a fun and informative tour of the undercover world of gut bacteria!  Illustrating the vital 

roles that bacteria play in our body and explaining what affects our personal ómicrobiome,ô Amanda will share nutrition 

and lifestyle advice on how gut bacteria can help to support you and your familyôs immune system this winter. 

Trained at the Institute for Optimum Nutrition in the UK, Amanda bases her nutrition practice on the latest global research 

and is passionate about helping people to make the connection between what they eat and how they feel. Come and 

learn how crucial the digestive system is, for protecting against illness and disease. 

Bring a friend or family member and come along to support our school, while supporting your health! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Campbells Bay School Community Forest 

Welcome to the forest for 2016. Our Community Forest has been established now for 16 years and those associated with 

it for a long time are very pleased with its progress and growth. It was a gift from the school to the community formalized 

in 2000 for the 75th Jubilee of Campbells Bay School. 

Current students and staff play a vital role in its maintenance by having weeding times every term. This means the forest 

is in a state to be able to be enjoyed and growth can be assured. Our management of these forays into the forest will be 

changed this year and only one or two classes per term per age group will be used, to see if less foot traffic has the 

desired effect on the emerging seedlings growing on the forest floor. Teachers bill be asked to choose which term they 

will be involved. If however, you would like to attend all or some  weeding sessions when your childôs class is not 

involved, then your child would be released from class to be with you. Your class teacher would have to know in advance 

of your intentions. 

We welcome the input of the community on these work days and advance notice will appear in the Newsletter Coming Up 

column about two weeks ahead so you can plan to join us. Please advise the class teacher you are coming- we would 

love to see you. 

Students will be reminded near the dates to bring suitable clothing and footwear for working ï this will help to extend the 

life of school uniforms!! If your child wishes to bring gloves and a plastic bag to hold weeds (easier to transport than a 

bucket) that will be fine. Helpers can bring any equipment that will be of use to them!! 

The school thanks you in advance for your input. We are sure you will enjoy assisting your child improve the learning 

environment of the school. 

Thank you, Jenny Hunter, Community Forest Coordinator 

 

Enjoy some samples of ógut friendlyô foods and sign up to the monthly Amanda 
Nutrition newsletter at http://amandanutrition.co.nz/ to be eligible to take part in the 
prize draw on the night.  Prizes include a private nutrition consultation valued at 
$185, various top quality probiotics valued at up to $80 and a $20 voucher for 
Huckleberry Farm health food stores! 

 

http://amandanutrition.co.nz/
http://amandanutrition.co.nz/
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Be Travelwise, walk to CBS and be in to win a prize. 

Years 0,1 and 2 get your name on the Travelwise Tree. 

If you walk, park nô walk, use the Walking School Bus or wheel to school, put your name on the 

tree hanging outside     Room 29. 

Be in to win a weekly prize. Be Travelwise! 

      

 Congratulations to Sophie, Scarlet and Amelia from Room 

3, you are week one Travelwise winners. 

 

 

Thank you to Isabelle, Ivy, Chantal, Chloe and Chase for 

being Mrs Taylorôs helpers while Year Five were on camp. 

 

 

 

. 
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Increasing Expectations  

Increasing expectations is a fundamental theme of modern living. Perhaps it was always thus. I canôt recall accurately but 

my hunch is we all expect more than was the case 15 ï 20 years ago. We expect access to cheap air fares; ever 

improving motor vehicles but at competitive pricing; faster responses to correspondence; and greater choice in 

everything, to name but a few. In education parental expectations of what schools provide have increased. This is to be 

expected as we are part of a society that has rising expectations. In schools increased expectations are most often 

manifested in the areas such as a desire for an increasing range of opportunities being available, culturally and in the 

arts; a teaching and learning programme that meets individual needs with performance being monitored against 

indicators and reported to parents; all in the context of increased attention being paid to health and safety in the broadest 

sense of the term. These are just examples. This is as it should be but it wasnôt always thus where education could have 

been described as being more óbroad brushô than individually focussed.  

We should never be standing still. We should always be scanning our environment to ensure we are meeting the needs of 

our children in an ever changing world. An example of this is the increasing move towards a multi-cultural society based 

firmly on bi cultural foundations. Today we are more aware of the Treaty and the implications this has, particularly in the 

realm of education. As a school in the context of helping our children become citizens for life, in 

comparison to 1987, we are better at identifying individual needs and working towards meeting 

them while working with parents. 

The era of increasing parental expectations, perhaps unsurprisingly, has coincided with 

increasing teacher expectations of themselves and their profession. In comparison to 1987 

performance management of and by teachers is on another planet. Whereas the notion of performance management was 

largely confined to business books today performance management plays a central role in school leadership as a 

cornerstone of accountability. 

While there can sometimes be a wistful looking back to the ógood old daysô given my observations I am firmly of the belief 

that our children are infinitely better off in the school setting than was the case when I started life as a principal in 1987. 

Of course, I could be wrong and if you disagree with me I am happy for you to enter into a dialogue. John. 

principal@campbellsbay.school.nz 

 

 

Homestays Required 

If you are interested in hosting a family from China who are in the process of immigrating to New Zealand, please contact 

Rachael Aitken, Deputy Principal rachaela@campbellsbay.school.nz  

A father and his five year old son will be moving to Campbells 

Bay at the end of May, the son will attend Campbells Bay 

School. The mother will be travelling between China and NZ 

for the first six months. The family will be looking for long term 

suitable accommodation. This home stay opportunity would be 

only for up to 6 months. Both the father have excellent English, 

the son has no English. 

All financial/weekly cost arrangements are to be made 

between the family and yourself. The school will put those 

interested in contact with the family directly before they arrive.  

 

We are looking for short term accommodation (eight weeks) for a ten year old boy and his mother who will be studying 

with us for a short time. 

We are also looking for any long term accommodation for two mothers and two five year old girls. This may be a home 

and income situation such as a granny flat or a rental house.  

If you can help with any of these requests, please contact Deputy Principal, Rachael Aitken: 

rachaela@campbellsbay.school.nz  

 

 

 

 

mailto:principal@campbellsbay.school.nz
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  Sports News 
 

Weekly sports results can be found on the following link:  

campbellsbay.school.nz/sports-news/ 

Would all managers of sports teams please email weekly news and results to our sports email address: 

sports@campbellsbay.school.nz 

 

CBS DOES WELL AT FIRST RUGBY TOURNAMENT: 

Last Thursday, CBS sent 70 students from year 3 to 6 along to Windsor Park to 

compete in the East Coast Bays Schools Module for rippa and tackle rugby. 

Despite having players and coaches away on Year 5 camp in Rotorua, everyone 

stepped up and performed well both on and off the field. All the rippa teams faired 

well with the year 6 girls, year 3/4 girls, a year 4 boys team and the year 6 boys 

team winning all 3 of their games. The tackle rugby team had  quite a few players 

away at camp. The year 6 tackle boys and those who filled in showed awesome 

team work and ended the day with 3 wins from 3 games. A big thank you goes to 

Sandra Stott who managed and coached two teams on the day, Kerri Hulme who 

managed and coached a year 4 rippa team and to Beau Posimani for filling in as 

coach of the tackle team. We couldnôt have done it without their help. 

YEAR 6 NETBALLERS DO CBS PROUD 

One of our Year 6 netball teams, the CBS Storm, recently played in the NNH Benefitz tournament. They finished the day 

placing second overall.They won all their pool games. They then played a tough semi final against Albany Rockstars, 

narrowly winning, but unfortunately went on to lose the final 11-6. Everyone played hard and the teamwork was 

awesome. Their coach and manager were very proud of them. Their sportsmanship was outstanding and they were 

excellent role models for CBS! Well done to Jessie Jamieson, Ruby Luxton, Sienna Rugg, Jade Findlay, Charlie Twose, 

Jed Barlow, Danielle Pattimore and Lucy Rich. 

YEAR 3 FLIPPABALL TEAM WIN EXCITING FINAL! 

Last term saw CBS enter two teams in the Newbies Flippball League which is a new 

competition run for year 2ôs and 3ôs new to Flippaball. Our CBS Stingrays made it to 

the final and played against Chelsea School. The full time score was 4-4 and so they 

went into extra time. The CBS Stingrays took out the league title for term 1 about 30 

seconds into extra time with a golden goal to win the final 5-4. Congratulations 

to Caleb Maunder, Charlotte Houliston, Isobel Houliston, Eric Yin, Dylan Brice-

Borthwick, Dusty Clegg, Hugh Dole and Matthew Heng. Thank you to ex CBS 

student James Houliston for doing a fantastic job with coaching the team.  

SURF LIFE SAVING AWARD: 

 

Congratulations to Lincoln Boyd who received a trophy today at the Mairangi Bay Surf Lifesaving 

Club Prizegiving over the weekend. Lincoln received the Iron Man Trophy for 7 Year Old Boys for 

the 2016 season. 

He placed in 3 of the 5 races at the Club Championships and he came first in the Diamond Race 

and won a gold medal. The Diamond Race sees the athletes use all three disciplines of surf live 

saving; swim, board and run. Fantastic job, Lincoln! 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sports@campbellsbay.school.nz
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EXTRA PLAYERS NEEDED: 

FLIPPABALL (WATER POLO FOR JUNIORS) 

Year 2 and 3 Flippball: We are looking for another two or three players to join our year 3 flippball teams. Year 2ôs are able 

to play but must be confident and competent in the water and be able to swim confidently. You are welcome to come 

along to a training and and give it a go and see if this is something youôd like to do. For more information, please email 

Keri Maunder onsports@campbellsbay.school.nz 

YEAR 3 AND 4 GIRLS HOCKEY 

We are looking for at least two more year 3 or year 4 girls to join our winter hockey teams for term 2 and 3. If you would 

like more information or are interested, please email Keri Maunder on sports@campbellsbay.school.nz 

YEAR 2 MINIBALL (BASKETBALL) 

We are  looking for another two or three year 2 students to join our miniball teams. If you would like more information or 

are interested, please email Keri Maunder on sports@campbellsbay.school.nz 

 

 

 

Former CBS Students Star in National Secondary 

Schoolsô Waterpolo Championships 

Congratulations to former CBS students Poppy Sutton, Jemma Heron, Charlotte 

Houten and Amy Brotherton represented Westlake Girlsô High School at the 

Senior Girls Waterpolo Secondary Schools National Championships in 

Wellington. They won gold defeating St Cuthberts in the final.  

 

 

 

Further congratulations  

Jack Brotherton and Jackson Stott, Year 13 and both former CBS students. They were 

members of the Rangitoto College senior boysô waterpolo team. They won the gold 

medal at the Secondary Schoolsô Waterpolo National Championships in Wellington 

defeating St Kents 7 ï 6.  

And to think, it all started at Campbells Bay School with flippaball  
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Community Notices 

 

After School Caregiver Required 

We are looking for someone caring and reliable to pick up our 5 year old son who has just started at Campbells Bay 

School and take care of him until we get home from work on Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays from approx 2.30pm to 

5.30pm.  

Would need a full drivers license. For further details, please contact Joss Lewis on 021 245 5155 / joss.lewis@gmail.com 

 

 

For Rent 

3 Bedroom Home For Rent   7 June 2016 to  7 August 2016 

Fully Furnished.  Campbells Bay School Zone 

Phone 021 893 213 

 

 

Self-Confidence, Wellbeing and Employment Guidance for Women 

This course is designed for women to strengthen their personal wellbeing, and increase the employment prospects for 

those seeking work. Identify your personal strengths, personality type and talents. Learn how to outsmart anxiety, self-

doubt and negative self-talk. Receive advice on services that provide support for: budgeting, parenting, coping with loss, 

counselling, networking and coaching on where to look for job opportunities. How the 5 Ways to Wellbeing can enhance 

your life. 

STARTS: Wednesday 1st June at 10am to 12pm (6 weeks) 

WHERE: Norman King Community Hub, 65 Pearn Crescent, Northcote 

FREE for women (over 18 years and seeking employment) Funded by The John Ilott Trust 

To register: Call 441-8989 or visit our website: raeburnhouse.org.nz/courses or email learning@raeburnhouse.org.nz 

 

 

Kore Fitness 

Term 2 Circuit Training Classes running from May 2nd to July 7th, at Campbells Bay School Hall. 10 weeks of classes at 

$120 for one class and $216 for two. 

Mondays 10.30am, mainly outdoor class in Milford. 

Tuesdays and Thursdays at 6am at Campbells Bay School Hall. 

Classes capped 12 people. Please contact Kathryn on 021633508 or kathrynhuish@hotmail.com  

 

 

SKIDS 

We are giving a promo discount for children who will book from this week. We have also changed the time in the 

afternoon to accommodate more families - Tuesdays at Milford School from 3:15 ï 4.00pm and Wednesdays Campbells 

Bay Primary School from 3:15 ï 4.00pm.   

Additional $10 for existing sKids children and $20 per session (instead of $25) per session for non sKids children. The 

session includes eating the healthy meals children will cook and the sessions will be taught by two professional chefs! 

Beginning May 24 at Milford School and May 25th at Campbells Bay Primary School ( 8 sessions until the term ends)  

  

BOOK by going to skids.co.nz in AIMY booking under special programmes. Or simply contact us! 

 

 

mailto:learning@raeburnhouse.org.nz
https://u2859048.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=8u9qJddsYtkNesqGkBBid1Dg8ls3Mb4cPVJiiIYWo5s-3D_6397d6W3Ggi6CBG7-2Fl3gpK6w-2BnSBKPLxQkFMO4SqySkyKwuHj2amcXCJpiH8axfousy-2F1G21tMxnEWNQDGlhNiaNCCgOLZgxetiiMJZO-2Fags-2FZsD6TWPomCuoA0wS-2FC957qI2104kmXSvvZ3qh3V-2Fs-2FvexrbgcpJ00bQbu-2F8Lqqvh4kk6TbtVW-2Fayr-2BLMBOMF4Md12FrBbifRzETXc4ovLlQsf6m4En8rxN35qWQApW5EGz-2BKcKc8pGmHz0JEIvDqy0ze3lVjZHWTgvLtNs4pF3-2B9uRYtpj9QCDBlG-2B8DdPxzijH-2Fjyoy9DqBNh0N-2F1DlHREYDFaInpXlAVuQPkUlx5ghjzehk61rt2UYbTMLqjBZhdH9phYbxZuHsKkwFoMLDPFYJtKNDRP6mkGQV-2B29rtlbioB4trxev6olydej2qYIh9BZlLARv6WWpKKlgLWFs7ug0Go6nwwGm9Ww45J4QGamv6F1mlKfVuq0X2fsqyPkSPvE3eYIIg1WA6Wno-2BteJzATCQh-2FO-2BvkKH1uA-2BoECmGO0d2ZP1BgH9uOmV7moM-3D
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